

Les Gravées, St Peter Port Guernsey, GYI IRW

> Tel: (01481) 721602 Fax: (01481) 724209

3rd October 2018

Dear Parent(s)/Guardian(s)

Upper Sixth (Year 13)

It has been an exciting and busy start to the year with an abundance of opportunities being offered to the girls to support their Sixth Form experience.

We would like to remind both students and parents of some key dates in the calendar and also the expectations within the Sixth Form.

Uniform

The uniform for Sixth Form students differs from that in the Senior School, however, the expectation to follow the guidelines remains the same. The views of the girls were canvassed when the current uniform was chosen and we found they preferred to have a distinctive uniform to show they are still members of The Ladies' College, but wanted some unique features, which make the uniform more suitable for Sixth Form students. Students may therefore wear a little makeup and minimal jewellery (i.e. one pair of small earrings, fine chain necklace and bracelet.) Festival-style bracelets, ankle bracelets, white socks, tattoos or additional piercings are not acceptable.

Leave of Absence

Please be aware that leave of absence, during the school day is automatically agreed for medical appointments. Leave to attend private tuition is not usually authorised. Early discussion helps to resolve any concerns or issues, so please do not hesitate to get in touch.

Personal Statements for UCAS

Please be aware that personal statements are the student's own work, which we endorse on their behalf. Where a personal statement has been compromised by the input of a third party outside of College, we reserve the right to refuse to endorse the statement and will discuss this with you.

Diary Dates for Upper Sixth

October 26th 2018

Upper Sixth will be working alongside the Senior College with a refresh course on Decider Skills and they will also be running an activity during the morning enabling them to work as a team, as well as an opportunity to work on and develop leadership skills with younger students.

December 5th 2018

Upper Sixth Parents' Evening at 5pm until 9pm at Elizabeth College.

Please do not hesitate to get in touch with us should you have any concerns.

Yours sincerely,

Miss E. Clements

Head of Sixth Form